NOTES

TO: Honorable Mayok and City Council Members
FROM: Ann E. Wall{City Manager
DATE: March 16, 2022

SUBJECT: Materials for Your Information

Please find attached the following materials for your information:

1.

2.

A memo from Mark Holtzman, Chief of Police, concerning Part I crime statistics

A memo from Valerie Shiuwegar, City Clerk, regarding March 2022 board presentations for
the Affordable Housing Loan Committee and the Board of Adjustment

A memo from Lisa Kirby, Director of Engineering, regarding Manual of Fees and Erosion
Control Program changes

A memo from Lisa Kirby, Director of Engineering, regarding stormwater rain barrel
installation and Pirate Fest activity

A memo from Carson Sanders, Chief of Fire/Rescue, regarding National CPR and AED
Education Day on May 21

A letter from Tony Cannon, GUC General Manager/CEO, regarding the 2022 “Operation
Spring Clean” program to clean all water distribution lines

Attachments
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NORTH CAROLINA
POLICE DEPARTMENT

Memorandum

To: Ms. Ann Wall, City Manager

From: Mark Holtzman, Chief of Police r
Date: March 11, 2022

Subject: Part 1 Crime Statistics

City of Greenville Part 1 Crime statistics include both Violent Crime and Property Crime data. Over the past
five years, the City has seen an overall reduction in Part 1 Crimes of 40.3%. The following graph summarizes
the trend from 2016 to 2021:

Total Part 1 Crime Trend
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For 2021, Property Crimes comprised approximately 81.5% of all Part 1 Crimes for the City. The following is
the percentage mix of Part 1 Crimes between Viclent Crime and Property Crime over the last six years:

Part 1 Crime by Percentage
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The following is a summary of the overall factors impacting the changes in Part 1 Crime.

Property Crime
Over the past five years, the City has seen an overall reduction in Property Crime of 44.8%. The following

graph summarizes the trend from 2016 to 2021:

Part 1 Property Crime Trend
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Property Crime is comprised of Burglary, Larceny and Auto Larceny, with Larceny comprising the overall
greatest percentage of Property Crimes. The following is the distribution of Property Crimes for 2021:

2021 PART 1 PROPERTY CRIME

Larceny B1X

Aua Larceny 5%
Burglary 14%

Since 20186, the City has seen a 66.2% reduction in Burglaries, going from 870 in 2016 to 294 in 2021. The City
has also seen a 39.3% reduction in Larceny cases during this same period, going from 2,728 in 2016 to 1,655 in
2021. The following is the five-year trend in Property Crimes for each of the Property Crime categories:
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The following factors contributed to the overall reduction in property crime:
* LED lighting citywide - 7,000 of 8,000 lights completed by the end of 2021
¢ [Expansion of public safety cameras each year
¢ Departmental focus on property crime reduction beginning in 2019
e Public Education campaign to raise awareness through our PIO office and social media

Violent Crime
Over the past five years, the City has seen an overall reduction in Violent Crime of 6.6%. The following graph
summarizes the trend from 2016 to 2021:

Part 1 Violent Crime Trend
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Violent Crime is comprised of Homicide, Rape, Robbery and Aggravated Assault with Aggravated Assault
comprising the overall greatest percentage of Violent Crimes. The following is the distribution of Violent
Crimes for 2021:

2021 PART 1 VIOLENT CRIME

Aggravated Assault 78%

Homlcide 1%

Rape 5%

Robbery 16%



Over the past five years, the City has seen the number of reported Robbery Cases reduce from 153 in 2016 to
73 in 2021, which is a 52.3% reduction. For 2021, the City had three homicides as compared to eleven in 2020.
However, the number of Aggravated Assaults did increase from 304 in 2020 to 363 in 2021. The following is
the five-year trend in Violent Crimes for each of the Violent Crime categories:

2021 Part 1 Violent Crime
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The following factors contributed to the overall reduction in violent crime:

» Increased size/use of specialized units such as Gang Unit and Neighborhood Policing Units

» |mplementation of Gunshot Detection equipment to provide real-time alerts to police

* Expansion of public safety cameras each year

» Department-wide focus on violent crime reduction using the Four Disciplines of Execution (4DX)
management model resulting in 1,000's of directed patrols in neighborhoeds with the intent of
deterring violent crime and building trust in cur community.

s High closure rate by our Major Crimes unit, who work tirelessly to bring closure to victims and
their families.

e Special investigations in cooperation with Federal and State partners such as the FBI, ATF, DEA
and SBI

e Engagement of community partners through our Cops and Barbers and Civic Liaison Initiatives

These initiatives, however, represent only a part of our department’s overall service to the community to
include Crime Reduction, Crash Reduction and Community Policing. These “Three C's” help us to remain
focused on our Mission Statement by impraving the quality of life for all of Greenville.

cc: Michael Cowin, Deputy City Manager

GPD Mission Statement
The Greenville Police Department exists to enhance public safety and guality of life, in partnership with ALL people in OUR commurity, by
preventing crime with honor and integrity.



City of Greenville
City Clerk’s Office

MEMORANDUM

TO: Ann Wall, City Manager

FROM: Valerie Shiuwegar, City Clerk
SUBJECT: Board Presentations — March 2022
DATE: March 14, 2022

Boards and commissions have been given the option of providing their annual reports to
the City Council through Notes to Council. Attached to this memo are presentations
provided by the Affordable Housing Loan Committee and the Board of Adjustment.

cc:  Emanuel McGirt, City Attorney
Tom Barnett, Planning & Development Services Director
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NORTH CAROLINA

PLANNING AND
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

MEMO

To: Valerie Shiuwegar, City Clerk

From: Gayla A. Johnson, Planner I

Date:  March 11, 2022

Subject: Affordable Housing Loan Committee Annual Report

During the reporting period, February 1, 2021 through January 31, 2022, the Affordable Housing
Loan Committee was comprised of the following members: Ronita Jones (Chair), Anne Fisher (Co-
Chair), Jack Brock, Derick Cherry, Debora Spencer, Kevin Howard, Judy Wagner and Martin Tanski.
Mayor Pro Tem Glover served as the Committee's Council Liaison.

The primary functions of the Affordable Housing Loan Committee are as follow:

I. To approve loans made under the Affordable Housing Bond Programs for first time
homebuyer downpayment assistance, home mortgages, and elderly homeowner
rehabilitation loans.

2. To make recommendations to City Council regarding the purchase of land to be used for
affordable housing developments, creation and set up of loan pool mortgage agreements
with other financial institutions and making changes in funding allocations by funding
category.

3. To review Subrecipient applications, consider program information presented by
nonprofit representatives, evaluate how requests meet community needs and make funding
recommendations to Greenville City Council.

4. To review other housing related policies and activities as deemed appropriate by the
Greenville City Council.

During the past twelve months, the committee has been instrumental in assisting the City of
Greenville Housing Division in its efforts to extend and strengthen partnerships among the public and
private sector, to provide decent affordable housing, establish and maintain suitable living
environments and expand economic opportunities.

The following are accomplishments of the committee during the reporting period:

252-329-4498 P.0. Box 7207, Greenville, NC 27835-7207 greenvillenc.gov




I

III.

IV.

[———

Approved Down Payment Assistance

Four (4) Total
¢ Families located in Lincoln Park neighborhood
o All Four (4) received the HOME 20% Grant
e Some new homeowners also received DPA from the North Carolina Housing Finance
Agency (NCHFA)

Approved CDBG Public Service Funding - $135,991.91 Total
The following were awarded to local nonprofit organizations:

Fiscal Year 2021

The Greenville Community Shelters DBA Community Crossroads Center - $17,025
Center for Family Violence Prevention - $26,466.91

Boys and Girls Clubs of the Coastal Plain - $20,000

Martin-Pitt Partnership for Children - $10,000

Habitat for Humanity - $32.500

Koinonia Christian Center Church - $30,000

Approved CDBG-CV Public Service Funding - $162,992.00 Total
The following were awarded to local nonprofit organizations:

s The Greenville Community Shelters DBA Community Crossroads Center - $132,992
e Bovs and Girls Clubs of the Coastal Plain - $30,000

Reviewed the following required federal and local documents

2020 Consolidated Annual Performance & Evaluation Report (CAPER)

2020 Consolidated Annual Performance & Evaluation Report (CAPER) — (Public Meeting)
2021-2022 Annual Action Plan (Public Meeting)

2021-2022 Annual Action Plan Amendment to include CDBG-CV (Public Meeting)

Additional Items of business that the Committee voted on

Requests from Subrecipients for agreement amendments and extensions
Low-Income Housing Tax Credit Supplemental Funding Project

Informational Presentations and Committee Involvement

Periodic Subrecipient updates (2020)

Non-Profit organizations seeking funding for 2022 (6 Non-Profit Organizations)

Annual Non-Profit Workshop (2022 Funding)
Committee Meeting Schedule (2021-2022)

252-379-4498 P.0. Box 7207, Greenville, NC 27835-7207
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Non-Profit Applications for 2022 CDBG funding

Emergency Rental Assistance Program (April 2021)

Emergency Business Assistance Grants (April 2021)

National Community Development Week (April 5 — 10, 2021)

Lead Hazard Control/Healthy Homes Program

National Healthy Homes Month (June)

Homeownership Education Workshops (bi-monthly) (partnership with Greenville Housing
Development Corporation — GHDC)

Lincoln Park Neighborhood (DPA, Rehabs on Bancroft, Fleming, Vanderbilt, Hudson &
Davenport Streets)

VI Future Goals and Activities

Actively promote and support the ongoing activities and programs of the Housing Division
including:

o CDBG-CV Non-Congregant Housing Project in partnership with The Greenville
Community Shelters DBA Community Crossroads Center

Celebrating National Community Development Week (April 11-15, 2022)
Preparation of 2022-2023 Annual Action Plan

Preparation of HOME — ARP Allocation Plan

Preparation of 2023-2028 Consolidated Plan

0000

P.O. Box 7207, Greenville, NC 27835-7207 greenvillenc.gov

252-329-4498
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NORTH CAROLINA

PLANNING AND
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

MEMO

To: Valerie Shiuwegar, City Clerk

From: Elizabeth Blount

Date: March §, 2022

Subject: Board of Adjustment Annual Report

The Board of Adjustment (BOA), a quasi-judicial citizen board, consists of nine (9) seats appointed by City
Council and two (2) seats appointed by Pitt County Commissioners. The Board currently has 9 members with
two vacant county seats. The chair of the board is Rodney Bullock who does an excellent job in running the
board.

The Board conducted monthly meetings during the entire year even with the complexity of conducting
evidentiary hearings electronically due to COVID-19. In total, BOA conducted eleven meetings in 2021.
Typically the board meets every 4™ Thursday except in November and December in which we meet the 3™
Thursday due to the holidays.

The Board receives staff support from several city departments. Elizabeth Blount, of the Planning and
Development Services Department, is the staff liaison for the Board and is the primary public contact concerning
applications and case administration. Assistant City Attorney, Donald Phillips provides legal oversight and
counsel to the Board. The Building [nspections Division, the Police Department, Engineering and the Fire/Rescue
Department also provide technical assistance to the board.

In 2021, the Board granted 43 special use permits and granted two variance. The Board also began hearing Land
Use Intensity and Master Community Projects after Council voted to have all quasi-judicial hearings presented to
BOA.

The Board of Adjustment has specifically defined powers and duties:

e To hear and decide appeals of administrative decisions of permit officials.

® To hear and decide requests for listed special use permits.

* To hear and decide requests for variances [reduce dimensional requirements of the zoning regulations where
a qualified hardship is found to exist].

* To hear and decide request for interpretations to either the official zoning map or zoning ordinance text where
the map or text appears to be unclear.

cc: Thomas Barnett, Director of Planning and Development Services

252-329-4498 P.0. Box 7207, Greenville, NC 27835-7207 greenvillenc.gov
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Memorandum NORTH CAROLINA

Find yourself in good company
TO: Ann Wall, City Manager
FROM: Lisa Kirby, PE, Director of Engineering
DATE: March 16, 2022

SUBJECT: Manual of Fees & Erosion Control Program Changes

The City's locally delegated Erosion & Sedimentation Control Program was audited by the Department of
Environmental Quality — Division of Energy, Mineral, & Land Resources in January 2022. | am excited to
report, due to the dedication of city staff and the local engineering/development community, the
Sedimentation Control Commissicn voted to “Continue Delegation” of administration of the
Sedimentation Pollution Control Act of 1973 to the City of Greenville.

This audit, along with legislative updates require modifications and/or clarifications to the operation of
our delegated erosion and sedimentation control program. Specifically, Session Laws 2021-121 and
2021-158, which are both already in effect, impact the City’s program effective immediately unless
otherwise noted. While the City’s program is in compliance with many of the requirements of these
laws, there are some minor adjustments we need to make to the program and fees. Below is a high-
level summary of changes to our program that are dictated by the Session Laws and audit findings.
More detail is provided in the attached mema that will be distributed to the development community.

Items include:

A. Processing transfer of financial responsibility of land disturbing activities to a new owner of
a residential lot prior to final stabilization.

B. Restructuring of fees that local programs are authorized to charge for land disturbance
activities.

C. Specifying what the City will require for review of an erosion control plan for a single-family
lot in a common plan of development where the developer and builder are different.

D. Clarifying that tract builders who develop a subdivision and build the houses are not
required to submit a separate erosion control plan IF the developer AND the home builder
are listed as the same Financially Responsible Person under the approved erosion control
plan for the “entire development” and lot disturbance is less than one (1.0) acre.

The memorandum also outlines the proposed changes to the Grading Permit/Land Disturbance
Permit/Erosion Control Plan fees in the City’s Manual of Fees.

Please see the attached memarandum for more details.

Attachment
LK

984961
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ENGINEERING

TO: Engineering/Development Community
FROM: Lisa Kirby, Director of Engineering
DATE: March 17, 2022

SUBJECT: City of Greenville Manual of Fees & Erosion Control Program Changes

The City's locally delegated Erosion & Sedimentation Control Program was audited by the Department of
Environmental Quality — Division of Energy, Mineral, & Land Resources in January 2022. | am excited to
report, due to the dedication of city staff and the local development community, the Sedimentation
Control Commission voted to “Continue Delegation” of administration of the Sedimentation Pollution
Control Act of 1973 to the City of Greenville.

This audit, along with legislative updates require modifications and/or clarifications to the operation of
our delegated ergsion and sedimentation control program. Specifically, Session Laws 2021-121 and
2021-158, which are both already in effect, impact the City’s program effective immediately unless
otherwise noted. While the City's program is in compliance with many of the requirements of these
laws, there are some minor adjustments we need to make to the program and fees. Details are
provided below on all changes to our program dictated by the Session Laws,

A) Section 5.{a) of Session Law 2021-121 allows for transfer of financial responsibility of land
disturbing activities to a new owner of a residential lot prior to final stabilization. This only
applies to residential construction with land disturbance of less than one {1.0} acre, and requires
the builder's or developer's conveyance of the lot to the new owner, recording of the deed in
the office of the register of deeds, an updated Financial Responsibility/Ownership From, and
notification to the office or local program that approved the erosion control plan. Moving
forward, erosion control plans for new subdivisions shall include standard residential erosion
control details. If a home builder in a subdivision with an erosion control ptan approved without
these standard details wants to transfer responsibility and ownership from the developer they
will need to submit those standard details along with the other required documentation as
mentioned above. The City will allow builders to get Certificates of Occupancy without final
stabilization, however the required documentation for transfer of financial responsibility must
have been completed. Sites must be in compliance with the approved plan prior to transferring
financial responsibility and/or issuance of a CO.

B) Sections 3.(b) and 5.(c) of Session Law 2021-121 relate to the fees that local programs are
authorized to charge for land disturbance activities. Although the City of Greenville’s Fees were
already in compliance with the revised regulations, the City’s Manual of Fees will be updated on
July 1 to include an Erosion Control Plan review fee of $100 per acre or portion thereof. For
instance, an erosion control plan with a disturbance of 3.06 acres will require a review fee in the

252-329-4467 1500 8eatlyStreet, Greenwille, NC 276357207 greenvlle




amount of $400 starting on July 1, 2022. The “Grading Permit” as it is currently stated in the
Manual of Fees will be revised to a Land Disturbance Permit with no fee required. The current
policy of not charging a fee for single family residential construction {home building) erosion
control plan review will remain — as long as the home builder/appiicant utilizes the standard
templates for the erosion control plan that will be added into the updated MSDD and
disturbance is less than 1.0 acre. Alternatively, the Standard E&SC Plan Set for Small Residential
Lots frem the North Carolina Environmental Quality website may be utilized. If the home
builder is going to disturb greater than 1.0 acre and/or is creating a custom plan that needs to
be reviewed, the review fee as shown in the Manual of Fees will apply. Regardless of whether
or not the fee applies, ALL plans must include an executed FRO prior to approval. This will
include single family residential home builders. To try and streamline the process, the City will
accept one (1) FRC from a builder to cover all of that builder’s lots in a single development. The
builder would need a separate FRO on file for each development in which they are building
homes.

C) For review of an erosion control plan for a single-family lot in a common plan of development
where the developer and builder are different, Section 5.(c){b1) specifies that the City may
require no more than the following information:

(1) Name, address, telephone number, and email of owner of lot being developed.
(2} Street address of lot being developed.

(3) Subdivision name.

{4) Lot number.

(S) Tax parcel number of lot being developed.
(6) Total acreage of lot being developed.

(7) Total acreage disturbed.

(8) Anticipated start and completion date.

(9) Person financially responsible.

{(10) Signature of person financially responsible.
{11) Existing platted survey of the lot.

(12) A sketch plan showing erosion control measures for the lot being developed, but the sketch
shail not be required to be under the seal of a licensed engineer, landscape architect, or
registered land surveyor unless there is a design feature requiring such under federal or State
law or regulation. (The City intends to accept the standard templates from the updated MSDD
and/or the Standard E&SC Plan Set for Small Residential Lots from the North Caroling
Environmental Quality website to meet this requirement which can be found here -



https://deq.nc.gov/about/divisions/energy-mineral-and-land-resources/erosion-and-sediment-
control/erosion-and-sediment-control-forms#standard-esc-plan-set-for-small-residential-lots)

D) Tract builders who develop the subdivision ond build the houses are not required to submit a
separate erosion control plan IF the developer AND the home builder are listed as the same
Financially Responsible Person under the approved erosion control plan for the “entire
development” and lot disturbance is less than one {1.0) acre.

As previously mentioned, this memorandum details the upcoming changes to our local program as
dictated by the Session Laws. Other revisions and changes in the Session Law that did not apply to our
program and/or were already applied in the operation of our program are not outlined in this
memorandum.

In addition, as a result of our program audit, the City's standard erasion control plan review comment
letter will be revised to incorporate language that specifically states that a submitted plan is
disapproved if there are any comments that must be addressed. Currently our letter states a plan must
be resubmitted addressing any comments but does not specifically state the plan is disapproved until
revised plans are resubmitted and approved.

The City of Greenville appreciates the Engineering/Development Community’s continual efforts to assist
with implementing a successful Erosion & Sedimentation Control Program. Please do not hesitate to
contact Travis Welborn at (252) 329-447 or twelborn@greenvillenc.gov should you have any questions
or concerns regarding these changes to our program.

LK
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Memorandum NORTH CAROLINA

Find yourself in good company

TO: Ann Wall, City Manager
FROM: Lisa Kirby, PE, Director of Engineering
DATE: March 16, 2022

SUBJECT: Stormwater Rain Barrel Installation & Pirate Fest Activity

As part of the City of Greenville’s Stormwater Management Program, the Engineering Department
conducts public education and outreach efforts throughout the community about the importance of
protecting our waterways from pollution in stormwater runoff. One of these outreach efforts is an
educational booth at Pirate Fest where citizens have an opportunity to speak with staff about
stormwater regulations, protective measures, upcoming capital improvements, concerns, and what they
can do to help protect their property and the environment.

At the last Pirate Fest in 2019, the Stormwater booth included an activity where children were able to
paint artwork on a couple large rain barrels. The two 500-gallon barrels featured a meadow and an
under water theme. The children then used stencils and stamps to add fish, butterflies, frogs, crabs, and
many other animals to the mural. They also learned about how a rain barrel catches rainwater for reuse
instead of that water running off contributing to pollution and flooding.

Thanks to the help of the Buildings and Ground Division of the Public Works Department, the first of
these two cisterns is now installed at A Time For Science in front of the building along Dickinson Avenue
where the artwork can be proudly displayed and serve as an educational tool all while reducing the
runoff in the uptown area. The second barrel is planned to be installed in conjunction with the future
gazebo near the Town Creek Culvert Project.




At this year’s Pirate Fest, the booth will feature a similar activity painting rain barrels; however, this time
they will be smaller residential sized barrels and afterwards staff will draw two names from the
participants to win one of the rain barrels for their own home. We encourage all of the community to
stop by the Stormwater booth at Pirate Fest to participate and enter the drawing.

The rain barrels this year are being graciously donated by Epoch Rain Barrels and are made here in
Greenville by ECVC. We are also working to establish a Rain Barrel program where citizens can get

discounted rain barrels to help reduce runoff from their homes.

LK



VA GREENVILLE
Memorandum W FIRE/RESCUE
To: Ann E, Wall, City Manager
From: Carson Sanders, Fire/Rescue Chief
Date: March 15, 2022

Subject: National CPR and AED Education Day

Greenville Fire/Rescue, the Department of Emergency Medicine, Division of EMS, and the Compress
and Shock Foundation have partnered to provide hands only CPR and AED training to the citizens of
Greenville, as well as to City employees. Sudden cardiac arrest can happen to anyone, anytime, and
anywhere. Without immediate bystander CPR and AED use, the chances of survival are dismal to
none.

The nonprofit Compress and Shock Foundation (www.compressandshock.org) hosts a National CPR
and AED Education Day on a Saturday in May each year. This year’s event is on May 21. Greenville
Fire/Rescue will be hosting two sites for this event. The first will be in the training room at
Fire/Rescue headquarters for the general public. The second will be at City Hall for City employees to
get this critical training. Both sites will have doctors from the Medical Directors office as well as GFR
personnel. These will be great events and are crucial 1o making the City of Greenville a safer
community, and we are honored to participate.

Respectfully,
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CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE
March 10, 2022

Ms. Ann E. Wall N)@/

City Manager

City of Greenville

Post Office Box 7207

Greenville, North Carolina 27835

Dear Ann,

Attached is a news release that we plan to distribute to the local media in reference to “Operation
Spring Clean,” our preventive maintenance program designed to clean all 722 miles of water
distribution lines on our system over a 13-week period. I'm providing you with this information in
the event you feel it is appropriate to inform any members of your staff before the system-wide
cleaning program begins on March 20, 2022.

Greenville Utilities routinely cleans its water mains to ensure high quality water for its customers.
Our last system-wide cleaning program took place in 2021.

For purposes of Operation Spring Clean, our service area has been divided into 10 sections; each
section is scheduled to take one to two weeks to complete. From Sunday evening through Friday
morning, cleaning will be conducted during 10 p.m. to 6 a.m., to minimize inconvenience to
customers. Information will be posted on GUC’s website, www.guc.com and our Facebook and
Twitter pages. In addition, our Public Information Officer has prepared weekly news releases, ads
and cable TV messages to inform the public of the program.

If I can provide further information, please let me know.
Sincerely,

Anthony C. Cannon,
General Manager/CEQ

Connecied To You Post Office Box 1847 | Greenville, North Carolina 27835-1847 | guc.com | 252-752-7166



N\ Greenville
N\ Utilities

March 18, 2022

NEWS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Contact: Steve Hawley
Public Information Officer
252-551-1522
hawleysl@guc.com

Operation Spring Clean Begins Soon

Greenville Utilities will soon begin “Operation Spring Clean,” our annual preventive maintenance
program to ensure that GUC customers continue to receive high quality water. “Operation Spring Clean™
will run March 20" through June 17*. During the 13-week program, all 722 miles of water distribution
lines on GUC’s system will be cleaned. The program involves opening fire hydrants and allowing them to
flow freely for a short time.

“To minimize inconvenience to customers, cleaning will be conducted Sunday through Friday from

10 p.m. to 6 a.m.,” said Randy Emory, GUC's Director of Water Resources. “Water service will not be
interrupted because of Operation Spring Clean; however, we advise customers to avoid using water

(if possible) when their lines are being cleaned. Although there is no health risk, the cleaning process
involves flushing the pipes with high velocities of water. As a result, water may be discolored for a short
period of time. GUC advises customers to avoid washing clothes until the water is clear,”

[f customers experience any air or discolored water in their water lines as a result of Operation Spring
Clean, GUC recommends turning on the cold-water faucet in the bathtub and running the water for five to
10 minutes until it runs clear.

In addition to the list below, weekly notices will be published in The Daily Reflector, on GUCtv — channel
35, GTV-9, and posted on GUC’s website, guc.com, including an interactive map that identifies areas
scheduled to be cleaned. We will also share the information on our Facebook and Twitter pages. GUC will
attempt to contact all businesses known to be open during 10 p.m. - 6 a.m. to advise them when cleaning will
be done in their vicinity.

Customers may call GUC at 252-551-1551 for specific information on the Operation Spring Clean schedule.
Operation Spring Clean Schedule

Week 1 - March 20 - March 25
All areas NW of the Tar River and Memorial Dr. to the end of Greenville Utilities’ water distribution
system.



Week 2 - March 27— April 1
All areas NE of the Tar River extending from Greene St. and Memorial Dr. to the end of Greenville
Utilities’ water distribution system.

Week 3 — April 3 - April 8
All areas between Stantonsburg Rd. and Hwy. 43 to Greene St. and south of the Tar River.

Week 4 - April 10 - April 15
All areas east of Greene St. between East Fifth and south of Tar River.

Week 5 - April 17 - April 22
All water lines in Bethel, as well as areas between Dickinson Ave. and Stantonsburg Rd. to Evans St. and
to the end of Greenville Utilities’ water distribution system.

Week 6 - April 24 - April 29
Areas between Dickinson Ave. to Charles Blvd. and south to Greenville Blvd.

Week 7- May 1 - May 6
Areas between Dickinson Ave. to Charles Blvd. and south to Greenville Blvd.

Week 8 - May 8 - May 13
All areas south of E. Fifth St. between Charles Blvd. to Greenville Blvd.

Week 9 - May 15 - May 20
Areas from Greenville Blvd between 264Alt to Old Tar Rd. to the end of Greenville Utilities” water
distribution system.

Week 10 - May 22 - May 27
Arcas from Greenville Blvd between 264Alt to Old Tar Rd. to the end of Greenville Utilities’ water
distribution system.

Week 11 - May 29 — Junc 3
Areas from Greenville Blvd. between Old Tar Rd. to Charles Blvd. to the end of Greenville Utilities’
water distribution system.

Week 12 — June 5 - June 10
Areas from Greenville Blvd. between Old Tar Rd. to Charles Blvd. to the end of Greenville Utilities’
water distribution system.

Week 13 - June 12 - June 17
All areas from Greenville Blvd. between Charles Blvd. to Hwy. 33 East to the end of Greenville Utilities’
water distribution system.
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